Newsletter 24—Blended Learning

7th March 2021

Weekly Services

Zoom—These meetings offerachance to catch up with staff and pupils. Zooms will continuefor P4-
P7 pupilsand catch-up session will be offered to anyone who are forced to remain at home due to
isolate athome due to isolationorillness.

My School & TEAMS (P4-P7) —Work and activities are uploaded regularly herefor Homebased
Learning.

Ballyhenry App—Available free from Google Play and App Store, get updatesand reminders from
school and submithomework forfeedback viathe app.

Email Contact—Email your child’s class teacher with questions orto submit work. Your child’s
teacherwill reply.

Paper Packs—Packs have been prepared forevery childin P4-P7. They can be collected on Fridays
2:30 to 3:30 and Mondays 7:45 to 8:15 & 9:30 to 10:15. You can drop off the work your child has
completedto be marked. A courtesy phone call will be made if you haven’t collected your child’s
pack. Thisis to supportyouincase youneedusto drop it off to you because yourfamilyisisolating
or needshelp.

Face-to-Face Supervise Learning—School is open to support the pupils of Key Workers and
vulnerable pupils. Emails are being sent directly to these families. Rememberto complete the
appropriate form to access this support. http://bit.ly/SupervisedLearn . If you are in new to this
service, please email Mrs. Knockerto confirmyour participation |lknocker496@c2kni.net

Dates for your Diary

e Face-to-Face LearningforP1to P3 pupilson Monday 8th March. When face-to-face learning
resumes, we will continue with all established protocolsincluding:

staggered starts/end

class bubbles

social distancing of adults

mask to be worn by all adultsin common areas.


http://bit.ly/SupervisedLearn
mailto:lknocker496@c2kni.net

- Parents/carersshould adhere tosocial distancing and weara mask when dropping
off and collecting their child from school.

e School will be closed on Wednesday 17th March. There will be no face -to-face, supervised
or remote learning on this date.

e Thecurrent planisthat P1 to P3 pupils will resume homebased learning on Monday 22nd
March. However, thisarrangementisunderreview and may change.

¢ School will be closed from Monday 28th March to Monday 12th April (inclusive).

e Face-to-Face learning willcontinueforP1to P3 pupils on Tuesday 13th April. We are
waiting for guidance from the government relating to the return to school for P4 to P7 pupils.

Nut Free School

We have recently beeninformed of two children (in P2& P6) who have a severe food allergy to
peanuts and nuts. Itisimportantthe thereisa strict avoidance tothese feedsinorderto preventa
life-threatening allergicreaction. We are asking for your help to provide al all our pupils with a safe
school environment. To help reduce the chance of this occurring, we are askingthat you do not sent
your child to school with any products containing peanuts or nuts.

Thank you for your supportwith these procedures.

Family Check-in

As part of our Pastoral Care, we want to just checkin with all our families to see how you are d oing.
We know that things may have changed at home during this lockdown. Normally you would share
these things at the school gate, howeverinthe given circumstances thatisn't possible. We would
appreciateitif youcouldgive us a brief update sothat we can best supportyourchild or children.
We are not being nosy, and we will treat anything you share confidentially. Remember we are here

for youand we are doingourvery bestto find ways to help. Please follow the linkto keep usinthe
loop: https://bit.ly/Checkln



https://bit.ly/Check1n
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Face-to-Face LearningforP1to P3 pupils on Monday 8th March. DENI expects all pupilstoattend
unlesstheyfall intothe extremely clinically vulnerable category. We will continuewith all
established protocolsincluding:

- staggeredstarts/end

- limitingequipment brought to and from school.
- classbubbles

- social distancing of adults

- frequently cleaningall surfaces

- maskto be worn by all adultsin common areas.

- parents/carers should adhere to social distancingand weara mask when dropping
off and collecting their child from school.

Children should wear theirrelaxed uniform. We understand thatyour child may have grown -out of
some of theirclothes. Don’t worry, we are more interested in seeingthe childrenthan the colour of
theirshoes!

If your childisill, itis extremely important that you let us know by either completing the absent note
on the app orfillingin this form: https://bit.ly/SympTrack20
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Lunchtimes will be timetabled to ensure social distancing. Ourdinner choices will be completed
online and delivered to the classroom. Itis essential that book your child’s meals forthe week by
Sunday at 9:00 p.m. The kitchenis working on a skeleton staff and as such late bookings will not be
accepted.

BOOKDINNERS VIATHE LINKBY 9:00 P.M. ON SUNDAY EVENING LATE BOOKINGS FOR DINNERS
WILLNOT BE ACCEPTED.


https://bit.ly/SympTrack20

BOOK DINNERS VIA THE LINK BY 9:00 P.M. ON SUNDAY EVENING LATE BOOKINGS FOR DINNERS
WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. https://bit.ly/PackLunch20
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Departure will be staggered to help ensure social distancing. You will note that we have temporarily
altered ourdismissal times so that all children will go home each day between 1:55and 2:15 daily.
Thisis to accommodate families as siblings willgo home atthe same time.

e 1:55 P1and Siblings
e 2:05 P2and Siblings

e 2:15 P3and Siblings

The most recent DENI Guidance and the NI Government “Pathways to Recovery” statesthe
Breakfast Club and Extended Schools should be paused at this stage. In emergency we may be able
to provide some support.

A documenthasbeensenttoall parentson Friday. It has more details on all the above can be found
inthe sway P1-P3 Restart 2.0. A linktothisdocumentcan be found here:
https://sway.office.com/0OYn89yoily9POUuD?ref=Link&loc=mysways

The government has determined that schools should reopenforP1-P3 pupils. However, P4-P7
children CANNOT attend school. Forthese children we will continue to upload learning links to
Microsoft TEAMS and work will be provided on a weekly basis. Parents/carers will be able to collect
paper packs to supportlearning. It will continue to be possibleto return work digitally viathe app
and on paper. Engagementis essential as thisis how attendance marks are allocated. If you need
support with ICT equipment please complete thisform: http://bit.ly/EAloan
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¢ Onlinelearningwillcontinueforall P4-P7 Pupils
e P4to P7 will use the platform Microsoft Teams as their platform for learning.

e Paperpacks are available forall P4-P7 pupils. If a youngersiblingisinschool, we willsend
home the work withthem and they can bring work back to school to be marked.

e Supervised learningis available but must be booked by 9:00 p.m. on Sunday evening.

Microsoft TEAMS—

P5to P7 Pupils have moved to TEAMS as their main method of accessing online resources for
learning. P4 pupils are joining them on this platform. TEAMS gives alittle more flexibility in terms of
the exchange of information among pupils and staff. Like on Fronter, teachers will be able to upload
videos, PowerPoints and resources that will supportthe children’slearning. Newto the children (and
parents/carers) isthe ability to respond (viachat) to the resources provided. They willalso be able to
work collaboratively on projects and enhance their learning. Staff can monitorengagementand help
whereverneeded. Your child hasbeen added to theirclass TEAM viatheir C2K Address
(username123@c2ken.net). They canloginto Teams using their username and password.

Zoom Learning

The teachers are doing some formal teaching sessions through zoom. Children should bring their
whiteboard and pen to each session. If you haven’thad achance to joinin, why notgiveita

go? Simply download Zoom on any device and enterthe Meeting ID Numberfollowed by the
Passcode. You will then be admitted to the waitingroom. If yourchildisa little nervous keep the
camera off and letthem listen and participate withyou. You can see more of the class at one time

by choosing “gallery view” (clickinthe upperright corner). The schedule will be updated so your
times may change slightly.

Monday
Wave-In 9:30 MeetingID: 820 6575 1177
P1-P3 Check-inZoom 10:00 Meeting ID: 961 1840 3854

e Topic: Numeracy--How can we help?


mailto:username123@c2ken.net

P4 Class Zoom 11:00 MeetingID: 937 5321 5499
e Topic: Fractions
Children should bring their whiteboards and pens to all zoom meeting.

Password for all Zoom Session: School (Capital "S")

Tuesday
P5 Class Zoom 10:00 MeetingID: 842 0656 5167
e Topic: Dividing
P6 Class Zoom 11:00 MeetingID: 851 5913 5506
e Topic: Angles and turns
P7 ClassZoom 11:30 MeetingID: 847 7936 7773
e Topic: Percentages
Children should bring their whiteboards and pens to all zoom meeting.

Password for all Zoom Session: School (Capital "S")

Wednesday
P1-P3 Check-inZoom 10:00 Meeting ID: 961 1840 3854
e Topic: Literacy--How can we help?
P4 Class Zoom 11:00 MeetingID: 937 5321 5499
e Topic: WW2 Acrostic Poem
P6 AQE Zoom 11:30 MeetingID: Numberto be sent out
e Topic:Short Paperin packs
Children should bring their whiteboards and pens to all zoom meeting.

Password for all Zoom Session: School (Capital "S")

Thursday

P5 Class Zoom 10:00 MeetingID: 858 0643 4504
e Topic: Explanation (writing)

P6 Class Zoom 10:45 MeetingID: 853 3219 6695
e Topic: Pronouns

P7 ClassZoom 11:15 MeetingID: 861 2339 2120



e Topics: Homonyms
Children should bring their whiteboards and pens to all zoom meeting.

Password for all Zoom Session: School (Capital "S")

Friday

P7 Feel Good Friday 10:00 Meeting ID: 889 6684 3064
e Topic: Bring your Learning Journal

School Assembly 1:30 Meeting ID: 885 1171 4814

e Topic: OurKey Words are Safe-Ready-Respectful this week we are looking at "safe". How do
you stay safe at homeor at school? Send in pictures of how you stay safe.

Children should bring their whiteboards and pens to all zoom meeting.

Password for all Zoom Session: School (Capital "S")

NorthernlIrelandis currentlyinalockdown. We have been directed to “Stay at Home”. We will
endeavorto offer limited supervised learning from 8:45 am to 3 pm. Childrenin school engagingin
supervised learningwho have ayoungersiblingin school will go home with them at 2:00. This
provisionisforthose children whose parents have exhausted ALLother options fortheir child’s care.

THIS IS EMERGENCY PROVISION. GIVEN THE HIGH RATES OF TRANSMISSION, THE NEW VARIENT OF
THE VIRUSAND GOVERNMENT GUIDANCE YOUR CHILD IS SAFER AT HOME. BOOKINGIS ESSENTIAL
AND CHILDREN WHO HAVE NOTBOOKED WILL BE SENT HOME.

Schools have beentold notto operate Breakfast Clubs or B "Happy. If you need additional support,
please requestitviathe commentbox.

Bookingsupervised learningis essential. If your child has not bookedin, they will not be allowed to
attend. If a child arrives for Supervised Learning and their place has not been secured, they will wait

outside the office while we contact a parent/carerto come and collectthem.
http://bit.ly/face2face21

A document has been sentto all parents on Friday. It has more details on all the above can be found
inthe sway P4-P7 Restart 2.0. A linktothisdocumentcan be found here:
https://sway.office.com/fwspFTeDf OOVCtFE?ref=Link&loc=mysways

The Department of Education requires schools to mark attendance even when children are learning
fromhome. P1-P3 are expectedtobeinschool while P4-P7are learningto be learningathome.
The decisionto mark a child presentand learningathome is determined by theirlevel of
engagement. Forus, thismeansansweringthese questions:

e AttendanceinschoolforP1-P3pupils
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e Isyourchild’s paperpack beingcollectand/orare they regularly on Fronter? Rememberif
you can’t come to school, we will arrange forsomeone todrop it off and collect yourchild’s
work to be mark.

e |sworkbeingreturnedformarkingeitheronline orthrough ourdrop off system?
e Hasyour childengagedinany Zoom Sessions?

e Haveyou contributedto Facebook?

e Hasthere beenanytelephone/email contact?

e Isyourchildenrolledinface-to-face supervised learning?

There are a lot of options here and we don’t expect everyone todo everything. Instead, we are
providing lots of choice so that you can choose what is best for your child and your family.
Homebased learningis challenging, and we must work together. We just need alittle bit of evidence
that you and your child are doingyourbestto engage and do a little bit of work. Unfortunately, we
are also beingtold that we still must contact the Education Welfare Service if achild is below 85%.
We really need your help to ensure thattheirsupportis not necessary. Letterswill be sentoutthis
week to pupilsforwhich thereisan attendance concern.

We know that working from home can be difficultand we want to provide as much supportas we
can. Please email Iknocker496@c2kni.netif you need anything. There will be someone atschool
every weekday from 8:15 to 4:30 p.m. The phonesare busy so please be patientand we will get back
toyou.

Rememberthat we can only doour best and togetherwe will getthrough this challenging time!
Stay safe,

Mrs. Knocker
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